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2014-2015 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President                 Bob “Bars” Calabrese
954-567-5720           pres@abatese.us

Vice-President         Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000           vp@abatese.us

Secretary                 Paul Melcer
954-557-1587           secretary@abatese.us

Treasurer                 Frank T Hammons
305-439-8935           treas@abatese.us

Sgt-at-Arms             Steve Chomiak 
                                 sarge@abatese.us    

Road Captain          Daniel “Postal” Ortner
954-494-8021           rdcapt@abatese.us

Safety Director        Jim “Gambler” Willard
954-553-1426           safety@abatese.us

State Reps               Demetrios Kirkiles
954-463-6500           Bob “Bars” Calabrese

Alt State Reps         Beverly Swasey

Products                  Cathy & Joel Honeycutt
954-818-4481           products@abatese.us

Membership            George Torrence
954-385-2837           membership@abatese.us

Event 
Coordinators           Robert “Shakie” Neiman  
954- 245-1714..........Sharon “Princess”
                                  events@abatese.us

www.abatese.org <> Hotline: 954-310-INFO (4636)

Newsletter Editor      Cesar Tejera
954-383-8380             news@abatese.us

Distribution               Debbie & Charlie Corso
954-612-7293             nldis@abatese.us

Legislative Liaison   Brad Winston
954-475-9666             legal_1@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Demetrios Kirkiles
954-463-6500             legal@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Brad Winston
954-475-9666             legal_1@abatese.us

Public Relations       Fern Cameron
954-573-7573             pr@abatese.us

Billing & Invoicing    Amy “Pixie” Sonnenfeld
954-342-9280             advert@abatese.us

Social Director          Jimmy “Les” Lesniak
954-881-6571

Quartermaster          Bob “Spongebob” Anz
954-709-9980             qm@abatese.us

Photographer(s)       Mike “Rogue” Hager 
561-601-0616             Rick “T Man” Molina

Webmaster                Mike “Rogue” Hager
561-601-0616             webmaster@abatese.us

Chaplain                    Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000             chaplain@abatese.us

   

ABATE of Florida, Inc - www.AbateFlorida.com - flabate@bellsouth.net - (386) 943-9610 (voice & fax)

*Please Note* In order to maintain a ”Professional” appearance on this list, you will need an abatese.us email account. NO 
EXCEPTIONS!! We don’t need a sloppy page with many different email addresses. Call Mike Hager to help you get set up.

To Advertise in this Publication, Please contact 
the “Newsletter Editor” or any B.O.D. Member in this list.
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From Your President

On Sunday the 1st of June Der Krieger MC held their Annual Blow Out Party 
at Cagney’s. For the first time I can remember they had the stage set up 
outside for the band. “Sucker Punch” was playing and I for one liked being 
outside sitting at a table listening to them play. They took over the whole park-
ing lot with the band at one end and the vendors all the way to the end of the 
stores with plenty of space to walk and hang out. We had fifteen members of 
the Southeast Chapter of ABATE show up for the party.

On June 14th the Vintage Chapter of ABATE hosted the State Meeting in St Augustine. At that 
time we voted for state officers. “Doc” Reichenbach will be President, “ Mudder” Rudoi will be 
Vice-President and T.J. Painter will step up as Sargeant at Arms. The remainder of the Board will 
remain the same. On Friday night the Vintage Chapter had a party with an old fashioned bonfire 
with hot dogs and burgers. Alice and I spent a few extra days to celebrate our 25th Anniversary. 
We went down to the old part of St Augustine and saw the Fort which was pretty cool and walked 
around the City. We stopped at a place called Pizza Alley’s  Chianti Room at 60 Charlotte Street 
after being given a sample. It was the best pizza that I have had since I left New York. On Sun-
day we had something to eat at a place called the Oasis Deck & Restaurant. Great burgers and 
seafood with 44 TVs. Not a bad seat in the house. They even had special parking for bikes. If you 
are in St Augustine and want some good food Oasis is located on the Southeast corner of AIA and 
Ocean Trace.

 On Saturday the 21st of June the South Florida Outlaws MC held their Memorial Celebration for 
their lost brothers Kenny, Jerry and Roger 1%ers at their clubhouse. It rained in the afternoon but 
at about 3:30 it stopped just in time for the memorial to start. For the rest of the day it was just 
cloudy and grey and didn’t rain again. The music was by Shovelhead who played all day. The 
buffet was great as always. It was nice to see all the Clubs and Independents who showed up in 
support of their lost Brothers. You may be gone but you are not forgotten.

On Sunday the 22nd of June the Southeast Chapter of ABATE held our monthly meeting and 
election. I am happy to say that our Board will remain the same with the exception of Sergeant 
at Arms, Newsletter and Social Director. They are Steve Chomiak, Cesar Tejera and Jimmy Les 
Lesniak who will take over these positions. I am sure they will all do a great job.

After our meeting we road to the Wings of Gold Annual Stars & Stripes Party at The Sports Barn 
(formerly The Beer Barn) in Davie. On Sunday it was hot and steamy and I can’t believe how 
much energy Soulicide had when they were playing. There were plenty of vendors to look at when 
the band took a break. The Southeast Chapter of ABATE won a trophy for the largest organization 
and Der Krieger MC won for largest club. If you haven’t been to the Sports Barn yet you will be 
surprised at how much work they have done to the outside with more to come.

Remember, HERE TODAY GONE TODAY

Bars
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted 
for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter 
meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped 
without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera 
ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 1600+ NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!
Sunrise Tactical Supply
Florida Spine Specialists
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
Peterson’s HD South
All American Cycle 
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC
Tobacco Source

Candy’s Cycle Shop
Biker’s Inc.
Cagney's
States MC
Shank's Town Tavern
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
J.P. Mulligans

Beer Barn
2 J’s Pawn
Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
Chester’s HD Sunrise
Peterson's HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
Thunder Cycles
CycleLab
Scurvy Few MC

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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- REMINDER - Membership Due For JULY 2014 -

Welcome New Members

Clay F Cameron
Dave Conklin
Sue “Suzy” Glassman
Robby Graham 
Robert Hay	
K C Kasper
Barry Katcher
Lisa La Chance
Bill McIntyre

Michael Miller
Erwin Nissen
George Pardee
Albert Ross Prim
Dr Ed Szerlip
Elijah J Thompson
Cory Torrence
Derek Torrence
James W “Gambler” Willard

Giancarlo Acosta
David “Tattoo Dave” Amchir
Donna Amchir
Michael Beard
David T. Benner
Kathy “Kat” Bunch
Jose Cardona
Scott Cunningham
John Erskine

Brian Estevez
Daniel Gagne

Charles Montes
Mike Otto

Tara Shealy
Mauricio Torres
John Wampler

Daniel Wechrkulc
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Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, George Torrence by either email: 
membership@abatese.us or by phone: 954-385-2837 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

August 2014

HARLEY DAVIDSON T-SHIRTS (Men’s) size Large.
New & gently worn. Misc. items-belts, boots, helmets, 
bike cover, etc. All low prices. Call Mary at: 954-452-8960

Thanks goes out to those who donated to ABATE SE Chapter’s Sponsorship 
Program. Suzanne Keen was our first Platinum Sponsor.  To date, these are the 

names of those who have donated over $525.00 to ABATE SE Chapter.

Platinum Sponsors:
Suzanne Keen
Bars & Alice
Shakey Bob & Princes Sharon
Frank T.
Leo “Doc” Hinkley 

Bronze Sponsor(s):

Dean Cocchi

Penny Alterizio
Ronald Anania
Joe Anderson
Kelli Best
Jon Bradley
Linda Breault
Sunday Chamberlain
Tom Favoright
Peter Fenn
Scott Fitterer

Pete Fuller
Sixto Granda
George Hamilton
Oscar Hernandez
Alfie Lipschultz
Daniel T Mac Donald
Tom Pierceall
Saul Rivera
Ray Rodriguez
Dave Sim

Debbie Tessar
Louis Torrella
Jerry Wojcik
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes June 22, 2014

President BARS called the meeting to order at 10:10 
am. There were 89 members and 1 guest signed in. 
Total sign in: 90. The meeting started following the 
Pledge of Allegiance, and a prayer by Poppi.

Presidents Report
President BARS thanked all members for coming. 
Welcomed our newest member Rick. 
What a great show of support from our members and 
our brother MC’s and Associations with representation 
today from the Brothers of the Third Wheel,  American 
Legion Riders Post 321 & Post 180, American 
Freedom Riders  Post 36, VVA23, Masonic Riders 
Association, Keltic’s MC, Der Kreiger MC, States MC, 
Wings of Gold MC, Los Couqui MC.
Our Memorial Day event was a huge success. 
A Special Thanks to all the MC’s, Associations, 
Independents and our members who worked the 
event.Without this support, we will not be successful. 
Right after the meeting we will be supporting the 
Wings of Gold MC.
Their event will be held at The Sports Barn. (Formerly 
the Beer Barn) in Davie. On a personal note, BARS 
will be undergoing back surgery on 6/30/14.and will be 
sidelined for 4 to 5 weeks.

Vice-Presidents Report
Poppi thanked all our members who came out to 
work our event. Membership turnout was at an all 
time high. Special thanks to Jimmy Les and Suzanne 
who coordinated the program and Princess Sharon 
and Shaky Bob, they are the driving force behind our 
events who do all the leg work to make it happen. Also 
a Special Thank You to the South Florida Presidents 
Council for allowing us 3 dates on the calendar which 
gives us the opportunity to raise the funds we need 
to operate and for the MC’s who are always there to 
support us. A special prayer for BARS for full recovery 

on his upcoming surgery. Please keep him in your 
thoughts and prayers.

Secretary’s Report
A motion was made to accept the minutes of May’s 
meeting as printed in the newsletter; motion was sec-
onded all in favor motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report
Frank read the financial report for May. A motion was 
made to accept the financial report; the motion was 
seconded, all in favor motion passed. 
Frank also Thanked Jimmy Les. Jimmy set’s up his 
huge American Flag at all of our events and donates 
all the proceeds to the chapter.

Sergeant at Arms Report
Jimmy Les Thanked Princess Sharon and Shaky Bob 
for their hard work in setting up our event. It was a 
huge success.

Road Captain’s Report
Postal reported right after the meeting we will be 
heading out to support the Wings of Gold event at the 
Sports Barn
Upcoming group rides and events will be listed after 
good of the order.

Safety Directors Report
Gambler reported it is hot out there. Please stay hy-
drated. Water that is. June 16th was the National ride 
your Bike to Work Day, hope you rode your rides.
He will need volunteers at this year’s Tattoo Expo to 
help support our Safety and Membership programs. 
He has a signup sheet any help you can give will be 
appreciated.  Dates will be listed under upcoming 
events. We attended this year’s Honor Flight Home-
coming. 
There was not a dry eye by the veterans when they 
returned to the turn out they received. 
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Continued on next page

Many thanks to all those who came out to support our 
veterans.

Products Report
Cathy reported we will be putting in a product order, if 
you want anything special please see them by the end 
of the meeting. If you need anything, fell free to give 
them a call at 954-818-4481.

Events Coordinator
Shakie reported our Memorial Day Party was suc-
cessful for the following reason: Support by the MC’s, 
support by our members, and support by the Elks. We 
are starting preliminary work for our Oct. event. We 
will keep you posted on our progress. Speaking of 
support, Der Kreiger MC reported they were disap-
pointed in the turn out by ABATE members for their 
annual event. Discussion followed including possible 
email reminders. BARS reminded our members, the 
clubs do not forget who support them. If we want their 
support, WE HAVE TO SUPPORT THEM.

State Reps Report
Demetrios reported on this month’s state meeting. A 
full report on the meeting is listed in the Masterlink. 
Highlights are: Dennis “Mudder” Rudoi was elected 
for Vice President. Doc Reichenbach III was elected 
as our Lobbyist. Just to let you know, the delegates 
vote as proxy’s on behalf of the chapter. All votes are 
signed and read aloud, confirming who they are voting 
for on behalf of their chapter. Be very careful on what 
you say.
Remember the saying: Loose Lips Sink Ships. 
This means since we are all members of ABATE of 
Florida anything you say or any postings online CAN 
AND WILL BE READ. It doesn’t make a difference 
what was said or posted, it can and will be turned 
around and used against us. We need to be very 
vigilant. There has been talk about a new helmet law. 
Now is the time to contact your local elected officials. 
We do not need a mandatory law.  Florida already  
has a helmet law on the books. Leave it be. We 
will be going after Federal Grant money in regards to 
motorcycle safety. A committee has been formed on 
the state level and the Chairman of the Committee 
is our own Demetrios Kirkiles. Mark your calendars; 
4-13-15 is the date for the run to the capitol in Tal-
lahassee. The February State meeting date is open for 
any chapter who wants to host this event. Our 501 C3 
status is still in the works but with changes. The safety 
& education portion will be tax exempt meaning any 

donations earmarked for safety or education will be tax 
deductible.

Membership Trustee
George reported we have 608 members on the books.  
Reminder when you get your renewal in the mail, 
PLEASE take the time to fill out completely, send it in 
timely and when you fill it out, please do it in a way 
that we can read it. Our newest Life Member Card was 
received for Bill Taibl. If you receive a card from the 
Post Office where the return addresses is our chapter, 
go sign for it. It is being sent from the chapter. Thank 
you.

Newsletter Editor
Wildcat was excused, no issues reported. 

Legislative Report
Brad reported 18 of the 20 bills we were following 
during this year’s legislative session have died in 
committee.  The ones that past: Bodily injury, if 
willfully leaving the scene of an accident which has 
caused bodily injury is now a felony with a mandatory 
sentence of 4 years in prison. Insurance company’s 
cannot rate you differently if you are a gun owner have 
been passed. Also just recently the Warning Shot 
Law has been signed law has been signed by Gov. 
Scott. There are a number of issues which have been 
brought to Brad’s attention. He will address each issue 
in the upcoming months as the legislature is out of 
session. I.E. CCW reciprocal agreements, nationwide 
helmet laws etc.

Public Relations
Fern was excused. She has done a great job with the 
hotline and is always out and about supporting ABATE.

Billing and Invoicing
Pixie reported all billing is up to date. 

Please Support our Advertisers, they support us!

Social Directors Report
No party’s are being planned at this time. The Social 
Directors position is vacant until today’s elections.

Newsletter Distribution
Debbie thanked all our members who deliver the 
newsletter for all their hard work. Everyone does a 
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great job.

Quartermaster’s Report
Bob reported there was nothing to report. BARS 
thanked Bob for making sure our members were sup-
plied with donuts, coffee and water at our event.

Photographer’s Report
Axmann donated 2 DVD’s to be given to the Veterans 
Nursing Home. These DVD’s are the pictures taken of 
them and at our Memorial Day Event. 
Thank you Axmann. If you want your own copy, please 
contact him, the cost is only 10.00 per DVD.

Web-Master’s Report
Rogue reported the web is up and running. If you send 
him any pictures, PLEASE describe them as to who, 
what, and where the pictures were taken. Also if you 
can send the pictures full size, he will crop, resize etc 
what is needed to make them work.
A motion was made, seconded to pass the hat in 
order to have the picture taken of our members at 
the Memorial Day event, blown up to poster size for 
display. All in favor, motion passed.

Legal Counsel. 
Brad and Demetrious both reported there was nothing 
to report.

Old Business
Chapter secretary Paul A. Melcer cast his vote on 
behalf of the chapter in favor of all trustee positions 
which were running unopposed.
Voting now closed. We will take a recess while the 
ballots are being counted.
Ballot results verified and announced by Elections 
Chairperson Steve Chomiak. 

Vice President -Frank “Poppi ‘ Cocci - 81 votes
Marty “Tank” Essenberg - 8 votes
Frank “Poppi “Cocci reelected Vice President
Secretary - Paul A. Melcer - 74 votes
Marie Baxter - 14 votes.    
Paul A. Melcer re-elected Secretary
State Delegates - Demetrios Kirkiles - 63 vote
Robert  “BARS” Calabrese - 65 votes              
State Delegate Alternate - Beverly Swasey - 27 votes.

Congratulations to the new Board of Directors and 
Trustee’s of the Southeast Chapter 
An updated officer list will be printed in the newsletter 

and sent to the State Office.

New Business
None

Good of the Order
Our very own Suzanne had been elected President of 
the Ladies Auxiliary for our Post 321. Any ladies inter-
ested in becoming involved please contact her. 
On July 4th there will be a cook out here at the post 
with all proceeds earmarked to support the HONOR 
FLIGHT.
Los Couquis MC has moved. Their new clubhouse is 
right next door to their old one. 
They have an open house every Friday. Stop by, show 
your ABATE membership card and the first drink is on 
them. Thank you Smokey.
There is a cooler by the door full of Mangos. Please 
help yourself. Compliments of Gimpy.
 
Upcoming Events 
Right after the meeting, group ride to the support the 
Wings of Gold MC event
6/28/14 – ABATE of Palm Beach Event being held at 
the Brass Monkey. 
                Meeting at the Legion between 500 & 
600pm. Kick stands up at 630pm.
6/29/14 – USMV MC Event being held at the Elks 
Lodge in Davie. 
                Meeting at the Legion between 1100 & 
1200n. Kick stands up at 1230pm.
7/5/14 - Fly in Wheels Xmas in July 800pm
7/12/14 - Los Couquis MC Event being held at Mickeys 
800pm.
7/13/14 - Alternatives 20th Off Annual. Meeting at the 
legion between 1130 & 1230pm
                Kick stands up at 100pm
7/13/14 – Military Appreciation Day at Rick Case 
Honda in Weston.
7/19/14 - Wheels of Man MC Chili Cook Off being held 
at their clubhouse. 400pm
7/26/14 - SLFCOC event. Hosted by States MC 500pm
7/27/14 – Nam Nights event. Check the hotline for 
details.
8/8-to 8/10/14 – Tattoo Expo. Please contact Gambler 
for information. 

REMEMBER - THOSE WHO SUPPORT US, NEED 
TO BE SUPPORTED BY US.

Continued on next page
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Please check the hotline for updates and any 
changes. 954-310-4626
All Southeast Chapter Group Rides start at our 
American Legion Post 321 unless otherwise 
advised.

A motion was made to adjourn, seconded, all in favor. 
Meeting adjourned 11:45am
These minutes were summarized and submitted 
by:

Secretary

Paul A Melcer

Jimmy Lesniak “Les”
Michele Ould
David “Taco”
Marjorie “Mama Grizz”
Frank “Phantom”
Dianne Rattner
Peter J Mundhenk
Johnny Rose
Jim McAnary “Mack”

Chuck Carlton
Charlene Coronado

Timmy “Da Man”
Marc Friedman
Jake Edwards

Lionel Arista “Primo”
Nicole Reydel

Tom Piercea

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

See page 29 for July Birthdays
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ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsorship Program

The Chapter’s Executive Board have asked many times for suggestions from our members on 
how to raise money to support our Chapter and also to recognize those Brothers and Sisters, who 
provide extra monetary resources to support and promote the S.E. Chapter’s mission, and this is a 
suggestion worth implementing.  Therefore the ABATE S.E. Chapter will establish ABATE SE Chap-
ter Sponsorship Program.  This will provide those that are able to provide a donation to the Chapter 
and to have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the ABATE Website for one year.  
The categories for Sponsorship are:  Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100+; Gold Donor 
$75+; Silver Donor $50+; and, Bronze Donor $25+.

As of April 2013’s Official State Membership Report, the S.E. Chapter is comprised of 632 members 
of which, 42% are Lifetime Members and 58% Annual Members. I am a Lifetime Member and when 
I joined I thought that a bulk of the $150.00 fee would go to support the Chapter.  In reality, only $50 
of that fee goes to the Chapter and the remaining $100 goes to Florida State Abate, and our An-
nual Members pay a $20 fee, the Chapter only receives $10 with the State collecting the remainder. 
Therefore after five years, the Chapter’s Lifetime Members no longer financially support the Chapter 
with any sort of annual dues payment. If you have been a Lifetime Member for over five years, you 
do not provide any financial support to the Chapter unless you: buy ABATE Chapter products; pay 
to attend Chapter events; post an ad in our Newsletter; or make a monetary donation.  It is very 
financially difficult to support 632 members when 42% of the memberships, after five years, have 
no obligation to do so.  Some state ABATE’s, California for example, charge a onetime lifetime 
membership fee ($450) and then each year afterwards “in order to maintain your lifetime status and 
benefits”, must pay $50 per year sustaining fee.  Florida ABATE does not do that, yet.
  
This is an opportunity for all SE ABATE Brothers and Sisters to become ABATE SE Chapter 
Sponsors.

I want to Sponsor ABATE S.E. Chapter with the following Donation (not tax deductible): Check One:

[  ] Platinum Donor $125+ 
 
[  ] Diamond Donor $100+ 	  Name: ______________________________________________ 

[  ] Gold Donor $75+ 		   Address: _____________________________________________	
	
[  ] Silver Donor $50+		   City: ________________________________________________

[  ] Bronze Donor $25+		   State, Zip: ____________________________________________

Mail the Sponsorship Form and make checks payable to:  
ABATE S.E. Chapter, P.O. Box 292693, Ft. Lauderdale, FL  33329-2693.

Thank you in advance for your support!
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Vice-President

Deadline: BEFORE Meeting of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

Thank you for having the confidence in me by re-electing me as 
your Vice President. 
I will try to do my best, as I’ve done in the past year. Having doing 
so you’ve kept the same Board together once again. 

We have moved the Southeast Chapter in the right direction with the help of all the membership. 
The coming year with all your help, we can keep Abate S E  the best Chapter in Florida.
We can try to do a little bit more, of what we have been doing, It seems to be working,

I thank you once again and you can count on me doing my best.

Your V.P.
Poppie
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ABATE of Florida, Southeast Chapter 
  2014-2015 Board of Directors 

and Trustee Positions

 President
Robert “BARS Calabrese

 
Vice President

Frank “Poppi” Cocci
 

Secretary
Paul A. Melcer

Treasurer
Frank T. Hammons

Sgt. @ Arms
Steve Chomiak

 
Road Captain

Daniel “Postal”Ortner

Safety Director
James “Gambler” Willard

State Representatives 
Demetrios Kirkiles - Delegate

Robert “ BARS” Calabrese - Delegate
Beverly Swasey - Alternate

Legal Counsel (co counsel)
Demetrios Kirkiles 

Brad Winston

Products
Cathy and Joel Honeycutt

 

Membership
George “Blue Trike” Torrence

Newsletter Editor
Cesar Tejera 

Legislative Liaison
Brad Winston

Public Relations
Fern Cameron

Events Coordinator
Sharon “Princess” Bryan & Robert 

“Shakie” Nieman
  

Social Director
James “Jimmy Les” Lesniak

Quartermaster
Robert Anz

Photographer (Co Photographers)
Mike “Rogue” Hager 
Rick “T Man” Molina

Web-Master
Mike “Rogue” Hager

Chaplain
Frank “Poppi” Cocci
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965
(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-573-7573
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July2014 2014

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite
States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Cafe' 27
Bike Nite

* ATTENTION *
In Order for Your “NEW” ABATE SE 

Email Addresses to Function, YOU must CONTACT 
our Webmaster, Mike "Rogue" Hager at: 561-601-0616. 

He will be Glad to help you get it set up, or 
forwarded to your regular email address. 

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike Night

Chit Chat’s
Bike NightChapter

Meeting

1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

Alternative 
MC Party

Wheels of
Man MC

Chili
Cook-Off

Chrome 
Angels LMC

Summer Bash
Party

ABATE
B’day Party

at
Los Coqui

Party



www.abatese.org 25

2014 2014

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.
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August 10th - AOA FT. LAUD. - ANNIVERSARY PARTY
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JULY 2014
12th - LOS COQUIS MC PARTY   <<< (New Date)
13th - ALTERNATIVE MC - PARTY  <<<DATE CHANGE
19th - WHEELS OF MAN MC - CHILI COOK-OFF

AUGUST 2014
2nd - WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - PARTY
4th-10th - 74th STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY 
8th-10th - SOUTH FLORIDA TATTOO CONVENTION 
10th - AOA FT. LAUD. - ANNIVERSARY PARTY

SEPTEMBER 2014
7th - SOUTHERN MC - TEDDY BEAR RUN
13th - OUTCAST MC - PARTY
14th - STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY 
19th-21st - PETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN 
28th - KELTICS MC - PARTY

OCTOBER 2014
4th - MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
11th - NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
12th - S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
16th-19th - DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
25th - WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
NOVEMBER 2014
1st - HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL <<<<<<<<< Date change) 
8th - US MILITARY VETS MC CH 1 - ANNUAL 
9th - CMA - MEMORIAL EVENT

DECEMBER 2014
7th - SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN

13th - PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
13th - HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO MEMORIAL/TOY RUN 
14th - WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN 
20th - SFLCOC - CHRISTMAS PARTY 
21st - CALVARY CHAPEL - CHRISTMAS SERVICE
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Frank Sanchez                                  
James Kaufman
Steve Mahan                                      
Mike (Fill-Ins)
Laurie “Drummer Girl”                        
Radar
Cigar Charlie                                      
Terry Pops
Amy Chips Flatline                             
Mark Leon “Pirate”
Debi Horlick                                        
Ernie Schroder
Karine Lanaerts                                  
Jeff Dillard
Barry Sadoff “TeddyBear”                   
Bob Leavitt “Old Hippy”

Stewart E Austing                               
Kim Ruddy

Beverly Swasey                                  
Bryan Fugett “B”

Jim McLemore “Tumbleweed”            
Nancy Hunt

Julio Aspillaga                                     
Wild One “WOG”

Julio Cabanas                                     
John & Patti Dollard

Chuck Muncherian

JULY BIRTHDAYS
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1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you ‘FREE” Advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org
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This Page is Sponsored by Princess Sharon
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Less than a month ago we lost our best friend Harley Girl a beautiful loving Min Pin.  We are 
heartbroken, however, she was very sick and we needed to make that tough decision.  I am sure 
that almost everyone has lost a pet and know how me and my wife feel.  The following article has 
helped us and I would like to share it with everyone.

RAINBOW BRIDGE
Just this side of heaven is a place called Rainbow Bridge.  When an animal dies that has 

been  especially close to someone here, that pet goes to Rainbow Bridge.   There are 
meadows and Hills for all of our special friends so they can run and play together.  There 

is plenty of food, and sunshine and our friends are warm and comfortable.
All the animals who had been ill and old are restored in health and vigor.  Those who 

were hurt or maimed are made whole and strong again, just as we remember them in our 
dreams of days and times gone by.  The animals are happy and content, except for one 

small thing; each miss someone very special to them who had to be left behind.
They all run and play together, but the day comes when one suddenly stops and looks into 
the distance.  Their bright eyes are intent.  Their eager body quivers.  Suddenly they begin 
to run form the group, flying over the green grass, their leg carrying them faster and faster.

You have been spotted, and when you and your special friend finally meet you cling to-
gether in joyous reunion, never to be parted again.  The happy kisses rain upon your face, 
your hands again caress the beloved head and you look once more into the trusting eyes 

of your pet, so long gone from your life but never absent from your heart,
Then you cross Rainbow Bridge together, never to be separate again.

Harley Girl, Rest In Peace. We miss and loved you so very 
much.
 
Your Chaplin,

Poppie   
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From Your Safety Director
Some Things are Just worth Repeating

I’m starting my second term as Safety Director and wondering if I made a difference.  By making 
a difference I mean “Keeping You Safe”.  Now I realize I can’t keep you safe.  I can only give you 
the tools.  Only YOU can keep YOU safe. I covered a lot of material this past year.  Let’s do a little 
review.  Which ones did you follow?

•	 I spoke about riding in the rain and making sure your tires were in good condition and your 
brakes worked properly. Get out of the rain and wait.

•	 We talked about keeping hydrated during the hot summer days.

•	 Staying safe during group rides by riding staggered and leaving enough room between 
bikes to allow for emergency situations like swerving avoiding debris in the road.

•	 Taking care of your bike by using the T-CLOCS inspection checklist. This was really good 
information.

•	 Watching out for the snow birds that come down here on vacation and don’t know where 
they are going.  Watch out for their sudden moves and lane changes. 

•	 The Holidays!  Busy roads, last minute shopping, and lots of parties. Watch your drinking 
because the Police are watching you. If you are intoxicated, ask someone sober to drive 
you home.

•	 New Year resolutions. Things like losing weight, exercising, stop smoking and take an 
Advanced Motorcycle Riding Safety Course.  How are you doing?

•	 How to keep your bike safe from theft.

•	 We covered skin cancer, how to keep from getting burnt and different treatments

•	 Stay safe, use courtesy (even to people in cages), use common sense when riding and 
support your fellow bikers. If one is broke down on the side of the road, stop and ask if you 
can give a hand.

•	 And last but not least, personal safety gear. It’s up to you how safe you want to be.

I enjoy what I do and I hope you learn something every time you read one of my articles.  If anyone 
has a particular subject they would like me to write about, please let me know.  I will do the research. 
If you are part of an organization that employ drivers, remember, I teach a class on motorcycle 
safety and awareness designed for drivers of cages. My email address is safety@abatese.us; my 
phone number is 954-553-1426.

Continued on next page
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One more thing, we (ABATE) are having a Safety and Membership booth at the 19th Annual South 
Florida Tattoo Expo on August 8th, 9th and 10th. We could sure use some volunteers to man or woman 
the booth.  Please contact me if interested.  You can choose the hours you want to work until they 
are taken. First come, first served.

Remember; don’t Gamble with your safety or the safety of others.

Until next time, be safe, stay safe.  

Gambler

...Continued from previous page...

RIDE
     SAFE
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DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM)
 
U.S. HOUSE VOTES DOWN FEDERAL HELMET 
LAW PUSH
The Obama Administration’s proposed GROW 
AMERICA Act, a four-year $302 billion transporta-
tion funding measure, contains a provision to allow 
NHTSA to begin lobbying states and state legislators 
“to consider proposals related to motorcycle helmet 
use laws,” effectively overturning a ban against such 
federal lobbying on the issue that has been in place 
since 1995.
 
But on June 9th, by a voice vote on the floor of 229-
192 (10 absent or abstaining), the U.S. House of 
Representatives approved an amendment offered by 
U.S. Representatives Tim Walberg (R-MI) and Jim 
Sensenbrenner (R-WI) to strike that provision from the 
House’s version of the legislation; titled the Transpor-
tation, Housing and Urban Development, and Related 
Agencies Appropriations Act (H.R. 4745).
 
The full bill was approved by the House the follow-
ing day, with the offending language in Section 102 
of H.R. 4745 successfully eliminated, but the Senate 
version of this highly politicized and largely partisan 
transportation funding bill is still under consideration.
 
The Administration “strongly opposes House passage 
of H.R. 4745,” and “looks forward to working with the 
Congress on an orderly appropriations process…”
 
“VISION ZERO” HITS NYC
A controversial European traffic control plan referred 
to as “Vision Zero” has found its way to American 
shores, as NYC Mayor Bill de Blasio has gained sup-
port of the New York City Council for his Vision Zero 
plan to eliminate traffic fatalities by 2024.
 
On May 29, 2014, the City Council approved a pack-
age of new policies aiding Mayor de Blasio’s quest to 
end traffic deaths, modeled after a Swedish philoso-
phy that treats all road deaths and serious injuries as 
inherently preventable, the initiative has become the 
centerpiece of the new administration’s transportation 
agenda.
 
Among the changes approved, which includes 

misdemeanor charges or loss of license for hitting a 
pedestrian or cyclist, certain “exhibition behavior” from 
motorcyclists will not be tolerated under the law.  The 
new rules governing motorcycle behavior outlaws 
“wheelies, doughnuts, burnouts and revving” -- a first 
offense would be punishable by up to 60 days in jail.
 
AMERICAN LEGION RIDER DISCRIMINATED 
AGAINST BY “NO COLORS” POLICY
Bikers all across South Florida are threatening to 
boycott and protest a restaurant after a member of the 
American Legion Riders said he was discriminated 
against for riding a motorcycle and wearing patches 
that proclaim his military service.
 
Proud Navy veteran Robert Thompson of Pompano 
Beach told WPTV Channel 5 (NBC) that a manager 
at the Old Key Lime House told him to remove his 
leather vest because they do not allow “gangs or col-
ors” and that “his kind” was not welcome.
 
Within days of the incident, hundreds of veterans and 
bikers began sharing what happened through social 
media.  A Facebook page was even created to boycott 
and protest the Old Key Lime House.  Fearing back-
lash, management at the restaurant suspended the 
employee who made the comments, and the owner 
has apologized, calling it “a terrible misunderstanding.”
 
A manager at the restaurant told the TV news station 
that their “no colors or gangs” policy should not have 
been applied, claiming that the restaurant welcomes 
bikers and veterans; although a sign still hangs at 
the bar that states:  “WELCOME ALL BIKERS – NO 
PATCHES or CLUB AFFILIATION ALLOWED – 
LEAVE IT ON BIKE”
 
Thompson said he did not speak out to cause con-
troversy but to stop discrimination, no matter what 
someone looks like, from happening again anywhere.
 
MINNESOTA APPROVES PURPLE HEART MOTOR-
CYCLE LICENSE PLATE
Few U.S. states offer the option to get a personalized 
motorcycle license plate. Minnesota just approved 
a bill to create a special motorcycle license plate for 
wounded combat veterans which will be a shrunken 
version of the Purple Heart plates that car owners can 
get.
 
FLYING OLD GLORY COULD VOID YOUR WAR-
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Continued on next page

RANTY
Due to wind resistance from flags fluttering behind 
his Harley trike, former Wisconsin State Senator 
Dave Zien was informed by Harley-Davidson that the 
factory would not honor the warranty after the clutch 
failed during a ride to Dallas, Texas for the National 
Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM) Convention last 
month.
 
Zien, 64, a longtime member of the NCOM Legisla-
tive Task Force, says the Motor Company denied his 
warranty claim because of the excessive drag created 
by the flapping flags he flies from the back of his 2014 
trike, which has 15,000 miles on it and is covered by a 
seven-year unlimited mileage warranty.
 
“All they said was, because I fly flags on the bike, 
there’s no warranty on the powertrain,” Zien told the 
Milwaukee Journal Sentinel newspaper on May 15.  
A combat Marine and Viet Nam veteran, the former 
lawmaker is a Hall of Fame biker who has set several 
long-distance riding records since the 1970s and says 
he’s always done so with multiple flags on his bike. 
His 1991 Harley with one million miles on the odome-
ter has been on display since 2000 at the Sturgis Mo-
torcycle Museum and Hall of Fame in South Dakota.
 
Harley-Davidson told the newspaper that Zien’s war-
ranty is still in effect, but because of the addition of 
aftermarket products -- essentially, the huge flags -- 
Zien has voided any coverage on the powertrain and 
transmission.
 
“The issue isn’t that the flags are heavy,” Harley 
spokeswoman Maripat Blankenheim told the Journal-
Sentinel, “but they provide terrific drag on the engine 
and the transmission, especially when the bike is at 
highway speeds.”
 
She added that the flag mounts that Zien used were 
not Harley products.  “When you alter a motorcycle 
with non-compliant products, that does impact your 
ability to make a warranty claim,» Blankenheim said.  
Zien currently has seven flags flying from his three-
wheeler including full-sized Stars and Stripes, Don’t 
Tread on Me, U.S. Marine Corps and Wisconsin flags 
and an NRA banner that proclaims “Stand and Fight”, 
and he says all the flag mounts were installed at a 
Harley dealership.
 
The “Million Mile Motorcycle Man” is ready for a fight 

to defend the right of all to fly a flag on a motorcycle 
without voiding the warranty. “Ain’t nobody gonna stop 
our flags, not even Harley-Davidson corporate,” Zien 
told the paper.
 
MOTORCYCLE THEFTS CONTINUE DOWNWARD 
TREND
Motorcycle thefts continued to decline in 2013, a 
downward trend that began in 2008; and of five major 
brands only Harley-Davidson owners saw an uptick in 
the number of stolen bikes.
 
According to new data released by the National Crime 
Information Center, an electronic clearinghouse of 
nationwide crime data aggregated by the FBI, overall 
last year there were 45,367 reported motorcycle thefts 
nationwide, the equivalent of one every nine minutes, 
down 1.5%, even as bike sales increased.
 
Of those stolen, there were 3,907 Harley-Davidsons, 
up 4% from 2012, while the percentage of stolen 
Honda, Yamaha, Kawasaki and Suzuki motorcycles 
fell 2.1% (Kawasaki) to 9.1% (Suzuki).  Honda was the 
bike stolen most often, followed by Yamaha, Suzuki, 
Kawasaki and Harley-Davidson.
 
The thefts were highest in California, followed by 
Florida, Texas, North Carolina and Indiana.
 
Thirty seven percent of the motorcycles reported sto-
len in the U.S. in 2013 were recovered, compared with 
about 50% of the stolen cars.
 
ELECTRIC CYCLES GAIN TRACTION
Despite America›s love affair with Harley-Davidsons, 
electric motorcycles are revving up U.S. sales, accord-
ing to a recent article in USA Today, and two-wheeled 
e-vehicles are gaining converts among urban commut-
ers and law enforcement.
 
Sales of high-performance e-motorcycles will rise at 
least 30% per year through 2023 in North America, 
cites a report last month by Navigant Research, a 
market research firm. Co-author John Gartner sees 
several reasons: consumers looking for refuge from 
high gasoline prices, increases in city traffic and im-
proved e-vehicles.
 
Zero, the largest U.S. manufacturer of e-motorcycles, 
has boosted production from fewer than 100 units 
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in 2010 to more than 2,000 this year, notes Scott 
Harden, the company›s vice president of marketing. 
Compared to gas-powered counterparts, he says Ze-
ros are cheaper to operate -- about a penny per mile 
-- and don›t make noise, fumes or vibrations.
 
E-motorcycles sell best in the San Francisco Bay 
area, southern California, Florida and Texas, says 
Adrian Stewart, director of marketing for Oregon-
based Brammo, which rolled out its first model in 
2009.
 
The U.S. market faces increased competition as BMW 
launches an e-scooter this year, and Yamaha plans an 
electric entry in 2016.
 
Also on the way are three-wheeled electric tuk-tuks, 
vehicles without sides that have canopies and are 
common in Asia. Netherlands-based Tuk Tuk Factory 
is partnering with eTuk USA, which is seeking road-
use approval for three models from the U.S. Depart-
ment of Transportation.
 
THOUSANDS OF ANGRY BIKERS CLOG FRENCH 
STREETS IN PROTEST
Once again, France was the scene of enormous dem-
onstrations with thousands of motorcyclists gathering 
in every city across the nation on April 12 and protest-
ing at the newly proposed speed limit of 80 km per 
hour (50 mph) on the national road network.
 
The angry bikers accuse the government of wanting 
to impose draconian measures in the sole attempt to 
cash in extra euros from road users who simply won’t 
respect the proposed speed limits.
 
Paris alone saw more than 5,000 angry bikers block-
ing the city centre for hours and bringing it to a com-
plete standstill..  Other cities across France also saw 
massive protests with thousands of irate motorcyclists 
showing their opposition to the reduced speed 
limit. Lyon, the second largest French city, was also 
paralyzed with thousands of bikers blocking that city’s 
centre in revolt against the new speed restrictions. 
Protests took place in 80 towns and cities across the 
country and were all organized by regional branches 
of the extremely respected and powerful Fédération 
Française des Motards en Colère (FFMC) also known 
in English as the French Federation of Angry Bikers.
 
The French government will further discuss the pro-

posals and a decision will be made by the end of the 
year. The bikers are prepared to take up the streets 
again if need be to express their on-going ire.
 
WEIRD NEWS:  TINY POOCH TAKES DOWN HOG
Police in Riverton, Wyoming were called to the scene 
of a motorcycle accident where a 45-year old man 
reported that a Chihuahua dog had chased him down 
the road on his Harley-Davidson, attempting to bite 
the front tire and causing it to crash.
 
Answering the age old question, “What’s he going 
to do with it when he catches it,” the pooch fled the 
scene but was later apprehended and its owner cited 
for having a small dog at large.
 
FOUR CORNERS “COMING TOGETHER”
The National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM) and 
Confederation of Clubs (COC) will host a “Coming 
Together” on Saturday, August 30, 2014 during Ignacio 
Bike Week, 1:30-4:30pm at the Sun Ute Community 
Center, 290 Mouache in Ignacio, Colorado.
 
“An opportunity to meet patch holders from around the 
country,” the agenda includes a COC Report by Rich-
ard M. Lester, Founder of AIM & NCOM, a seminar on 
the Defender Program & National Anti-profiling Legis-
lation by Paul Landers, U.S. Defender Lt Commander 
and Liaison for COCs Texas, a seminar on Riders 
Rights and Liberties, and a seminar by Colorado Aid to 
Injured Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) Attorney Wade Eldridge 
on Search and Seizure & Other Rights.
 
The Coming Together will continue with a Confedera-
tion of Clubs Meeting with reports from representa-
tives of each Confederation present, and conclude 
with a Show of Unity.
 
For further information, contact NCOM at 800-ON-A-
BIKE.
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE:  «You ought to be extremely 
cautious, watchful, jealous of your liberty; for instead 
of securing your rights, you may lose them forever…»
~ Patrick Henry (1788)
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SE CHAPTER MEMBERS
Due to the large expense incurred mailing our monthly Newsletter, effective January 1, 2014, 
the Newsletter will no longer be mailed to your home address.  REMEMBER:  The ABATE SE 

Newsletter is free on-line at Chapter’s website: www.abatese.org.  You may also pick up a 
copy of the Newsletter at any of our 28 distribution sites located in Miami-Dade and Bro-

ward Counties, or at the monthly Chapter meeting held on the third Sunday of the month at 
American Legion Post #321 – Cooper City, 9081 SW 51st Street.  If you have any questions or 

concerns, please contact the SE Chapter President.

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE Products, like Hats, Shirts, Pins and Patches, 
contact: Cathy & Joel Honeycutt - 954-385-2837, or email them at: 

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.

DEADLINE: Before the 3rd Sunday of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers etc.
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CLASS IF IEDS

2007 Honda Shadow Aero 750 - 9400 miles, new tires, Mustang seat, 
halogen lights, Slingblade windshield, highway bars, saddlebags, recent 
servicing. $4,200.00. 

Call Paul “Video Vulture” at: 954-444-9280

2005 Yamaha Silverado Classic 650 - 9400 miles, Vance & Hines custom exhaust, factory 
windshield and saddlebags, new tires, highway bars, and recent servicing. $3,100. 
Call Paul “Video Vulture” at: 954-444-9280

2007 Harley Davidson Sportster 883 XLC Under 4000 miles. Excellent condition! Mustang 
Seat, Slip on pipes, Windshield, Highway Bars, Forward Controls, 3.2 Gallon tank. Brand new 
front tire. Kept indoors. Bike has been lowered with 10” shocks. I have all the original parts to 
go with it (pipes, seat, and shocks) Great Bike @ $5000.00. Call Fern at: 954-573-7573

Parting Road King and FXD Low Rider; Seat 150.00; Tank…Bare 250.00; Frame Salvage 
1450.00; 
Tour Pack 395.00 sold; Saddlebags 300 sold; Have some Hard Bags, I think the set is gone. 
Roll-Off Front End…Complete 1900.00; Inner and Outer Primary…Complete with Clutches 
495.00;
Starter 150.00; Stator 150.00; ECU CDI 150.00; Regulator 150.00; IGN Switch 50.00; Gauges;  
Rear Wheel 200.00; Soft Bags…Aftermarket 90.00; Windscreen…Complete 150.00 with Mounting 
Bracket; Harness 175.00…Complete Injected; Rear Wheel 200.00; Rear Fender 195.00; 
EVO Motor…Bare 1450.00; Twin Cam Motor…Bare 1450; 
EVO Motor needs rebuilding, Screaming Eagle Heads S & S Oil Pump, 
good heads, crank needs rebuilding. I would change rods pistons and cylin-
ders 995.00; Trannys…Complete 499.99; Fuel Pump Injected, in tank type 
250.00
Lots MORE….Call Pat at: 954-687-2411 

Import bikes being parted out. Call with your needs. If I don’t have it I’ll try to find it! 
Call Pat at: 954-687-2411...

Kawasaki: EX 250 Ninja, EX 500 Ninja, all Vulcan S, ZX 7 9 10 11 Eliminator and more...
Suzuki: Intruder, Savage, GSXR, Katana, and more…
Honda: Shadow, Rebel, GL, Valkyrie, CB, CBR, VFR and more…
Yamaha: V Star, Road Star, Virago, YZF, R1, R6
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Classifieds for Members are run at “No Charge”. Non-Member classifieds are only $5.00. 
Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months due to new items that come in. If you do not 

contact the Editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification.
Call any Board Member to place a classified ad. See page 3 for phone numbers.

Please advise the Editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold. Thank you.

CLASS IF IEDS

2003 Wellcraft Open Fisherman. 
18ft, 115 outboard very low hours. 

$8500.00 obo  954-558-0208    
954 254-0803

1997 Yamaha Virago – Red (19,500 miles) Windshield and 
Saddlebags. Garage kept, original owner’s Manual….Clean bike. 
$2,100.00 OBO - 

Call: 954-483-1185 for more information

MOTORCYCLE STORAGE: Reasonable Rates - week-month-year!! Dry safe Hurricane proof 
building - we keep your bike clean and ready to go in a moment’s notice...
On The Road Again - 954-651-1109

MOTORCYCLE FOR SALE - 2010 HD FXDF DYNA 
Fat-Bob 20,000 miles, windshield, after factory CAM, 
High Performance Muffler, HD Cover. Books for 15K... 
Asking $11,100. Call: 954-597-2232
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state and 
throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable political 
force in legislative matters concerning all 
motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE 
of Florida, Inc. on the state and national 
level.
To promote voter registration and motivate 
members to write their legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about motorcycle 
awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954-310-4636 24/7

July 20, 2014 - Sunday 10 am  
August 17, 2014 - Sunday 10 am

at:
American Legion Post #321 - Cooper City

9081 SW 51st St.  954-434-0965
From Griffin Rd.  and SW 90th Ave. go South to 

SW 51st St. then west 1/8 mile.

Come & join the ranks 
of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS


